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3.5 Reference Materials  
1. Study Area Map 
2. Business Park Solar Sites List 
3. City of Middleton Resolution 
4. Letters of Support 

4.1. MG&E 
4.2. KEVA Sports Center 
4.3. Additional Business Park Businesses 

5. Sustainable City Plan (Linked in Document) 
6. 2021 Comprehensive Plan Update (Linked in Document) 
 









 

 

 
 
 
 
August 4, 2021 
 
 
Sent Via Email 
jmaloney@vandewalle.com 
aattoun@cityofmiddleton.us 
 
 
Mr. Jeff Maloney 
Vandewalle and Associates 
120 East Lakeside Street 
Madison WI  53715 
 
Ms. Abby Attoun 
City of Middleton 
7426 Hubbard Avenue 
Middleton WI  53562 
 
Dear Sir and Madam: 
 
Madison Gas and Electric Company (MGE) is pleased to provide this letter to support the City of 
Middleton microgrid study. 
 
The project application will support a stakeholder engaged process for evaluating and conducting a 
microgrid feasibility study. The team will study and identify potential deployment strategies for solar 
photovoltaics (PV), energy storage, and other microgrid technologies to bolster resilience of a 
portion of the distribution system identified in the City of Middleton against power outages. The 
study will also model and analyze load profiles, microgrid designs, and project costs/benefits. 
 
MGE understands the value of this project and looks forward to contributing as a strategic and 
technical partner of the applicant. Please contact me with questions or concerns at (715) 323-1686 
or alindgren@mge.com. 
 

 Sincerely, 
 

Aaron Lindgren 
 

Aaron Lindgren 
Engineer IV Energy Products and Services 
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August 4, 2021 

 

 

Greetings, 

I am the owner of KEVA Sports Center, and I am writing to express my strong support for awarding an 

Energy Innovation Grant to explore the feasibility of a renewable electricity microgrid to serve critical 

infrastructure in Middleton.  

It is never too early to prepare for a disaster. Middleton is all too aware of the need to prepare for the 

unexpected after nearly a foot of rain fell in 24 hours in 2018, causing massive flooding and leading to a 

Federal Disaster Declaration. My business experienced some water damage from the flood, and many 

other businesses in the Airport Road Business Park area experienced major flooding and power outages. 

I think it is a great idea to explore the option of installing a renewable energy microgrid in a critical area 

of our city.  

My business is located near an exit from the beltline highway, an airport, and is minutes away from 

Police, Fire, and EMS. In the event of a major disaster, our facility could serve as a community resource. 

It would give me peace of mind to know that there is an emergency energy backup available to allow my 

facility to serve our community during a disaster.  

I am excited for the potential for this project. I stand in strong support for awarding an Energy 

Innovation Grant to the City of Middleton.   

Sincerely, 

 

Eric Fritz 

Owner 

KEVA Sports Center 

DocuSign Envelope ID: 9C27EF04-A46F-4FDD-8C43-257BC3F4A94F



 

      

  

 
 
 
 
 
August 5, 2021 
 
Public Service Commission of Wisconsin 
Office of Energy Innovation 
4822 Madison Yards Way 
Madison, WI 53705 
 
Dear PSC Staff and Commissioners,  
 
UW Health is pleased to share this letter of support for the Middleton community microgrid study at the 
Middleton industrial park. UW Health currently has two facilities in the project area including the 
Administrative Office Building and the Pharmacy Services Building, a mission critical pharmacy 
compounding and distribution facility serving our area hospitals and clinics.  
 
As part of this study, the City of Middleton, MGE and their consultants will evaluate how a community or 
Town Center (TC) Microgrid could be developed in the project area to provide for a more resilient and 
renewable power system using solar PV, battery storage and innovative microgrid control strategies. UW 
Health is excited to be part of such an ambitious effort to explore the feasibility of the proposed 
microgrid. As an active member of Practice Greenhealth, we are continually focused on improving our 
sustainability and this project provides an opportunity to apply these efforts on a community level. 
 
Additionally, one of the proposed consultants, HGA Architects and Engineers, has worked on both 
facilities and is familiar with our building systems and operation which will be useful when evaluating 
how these buildings would potentially tie in and operate in the microgrid configuration. 
 
We look forward to participating in this project and hope that a grant is awarded to explore this unique 
and ambitious opportunity. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Mary Statz, MS 
UW Health  
Program Director Energy Management & Sustainability 
 
 
 
 
Cc:  Abby Attoun, Director of Planning and Community Development 
 

608.265.6847 
uwhealth.org 

Energy Management & 
Sustainability 
7974 UW Health Ct 
Middleton, WI 53562 



 
 
 
August 4, 2021 
 
 
Wisconsin Public Service Commission  
Office of Energy Innovation 
 

Greetings, 

I am writing to express my strong support for awarding an Energy Innovation Grant to explore the 
feasibility of a renewable electricity microgrid to serve critical infrastructure in Middleton.  

Spectrum Brands is one of the largest employers in Middleton, and our headquarters is located 
immediately adjacent to the location of this proposed project. We built, and expanded, our building to 
the point it now holds almost 4000 employees with extensive telecommunication infrastructure. We 
also have a strong sustainability mission with our company, and are constantly looking for innovative 
ways to improve our environment.  

In 2018, Middleton suffered catastrophic flooding and was declared a Federal Disaster. Our building was 
surrounded by floodwaters, and we were stunned by the power of a single (albeit large) storm that was 
able to overwhelm the existing systems in the area. Since then, we have redoubled our efforts to secure 
our building from damage, to improve our ability to respond to crises, and to integrate more fully with 
our surrounding community. We purchased a very large diesel generator to provide power to our 
building in the event of another power outage – although we hope we do not have to use it. 

This idea of a microgrid supporting the businesses in this park is one we fully support. We have the 
airport a few blocks away, are immediately adjacent to two on-ramps to the interstate highway, and are 
close to a child care center, medical centers, and distribution warehouses. While our immediate focus in 
any project will be to ensure the continuity of our power to protect our international business 
operations, we will also be interesting in how we can help the greater community in the event of a 
longer-term crisis situation.  

I am excited for the potential for this project. I stand in strong support for awarding an Energy 
Innovation Grant to the City of Middleton.   

Sincerely, 

 

David D Hanson AIA, LEED AP 
Facilities Leader 
Spectrum Brands 
3001 Deming Way  
Middleton, WI  53562 



David.Hanson@Spectrumbrands.com 
Phone: (608) 278-6469 

 
 

 








